Ashby Conservation Commission

Minutes for the Meeting of February 4, 2009

Meeting was opened at 7:30pm with Bob Leary, Roberta Flashman, Cathy Kristofferson and Tim Bauman in attendance.

Minutes of the meeting of January 21, 2009 were reviewed and accepted unanimously as written.

Treasurer’s Report : $44.99 expenditure for renewal of Norton Internet Security software. Current remainder in budget - $1751.87.

Correspondence: 

Email notice of Land Conservation Conference on Saturday, 3/28 in Worcester. For more information and a view of the workshops, go to www.MassConservation.org. People should go online to sign up – There was a motion to reimburse the cost of the workshops if Commissioners signed up before March 13th, there by qualifying for the reduced rate.  Vote was in favor.

Old Business: 

MACC Annual winter conference is scheduled for Saturday, Feb 28, 2009. Roberta has not yet received confirmation from MACC/Rick Chaff – all others have.  Cathy will check to make sure the registrations are accurate.

Still waiting for snow-free opportunity to visit site at 940 Turnpike Road, Peter Bradley, owner, David E. Ross (Neil Gorman) engineers for a sewage disposal system upgrade, 

Receipt of NOI’s pending. COC requests from D & D Civil Design Group Form 8A, for Dermody, Lots 1 & 2, Jones Hill Road. 

Also pending: materials for NOI for Erickson Road driveway, Stan Dillis.

Lyman Woodlot Monitoring Report from Cathy has been filed in our cabinets.  Cathy brought in the baseline folder and that will be in the locked bookcase.  There was discussion around monitoring of our current lands and monitoring of potential CR’s to be received from the Forest Legacy Grant Program. Commissioners agreed that we should avail ourselves of more training in this area.

Tricia Foster has reconsidered becoming a member, but would be willing to help on some ad-hoc projects.

Posting for open position has been on the town website for 3 months and on the warrant for special town meeting and town bulletin board.

New Business: 

Dave Pillsbury appeared to report on last year’s sugaring on Blood Hill and request permission to continue sugaring this year.  76 people attended the open house last year at the sugaring shed.  He supplied syrup to the Grange Sugar Supper, Boy Scouts and Friends of Ashby.  Has done some trimming and will do more after the snow melts. This year he will increase to 3 lines for a total of 211 taps.  Last year had about 80 taps and two lines.  The new line follows the maples along the field.  No entrances to trails will be blocked by this new line, because of the location of the collection barrel.  Tree damage to the maples as a result of the ice storm wasn’t too bad. Dave did view the damage to the maples at Watatic and confirmed a story that was aired on NPR’s Living on Earth program that the damage is extensive there.   Dave will hold the open house again this year.  He submitted a contract for renewal for this year. A motion was made and seconded to accept and sign the contract for another year. Vote in favor unanimous. 

NPR’s Living on Earth program regarding global warming as locally evidence through a hike on Mt. Watatic about 1 week after the ice storm this past December: http://www.loe.org:80/shows/segments.htm?programID=09-P13-00004&segmentID=3 The report also the discussed the increased potential for wooly adelgid to attack the hemlock because of warming temperatures.
Finance Chair, Lillian Whitney, asked to meet with us on 2-18-09 at about 7:40 PM to discuss FY10 budget.

The Commission received a letter from Paula Packard requesting that the Commission cover the cost of “Title Insurance” in an effort to assist her in meeting all the requirements of the Forest Legacy Grant program.  Her letter was part of her “due diligence” in pursuing all avenues for financing the grant requirements.  Discussion centered on the precedent that this funding might set for this type of expenditure.  The Commission has covered the cost of a title search for acquisition of actual property, as in the case of the Wyman property donation.   Cathy is already donating her time and expertise by compiling the baseline for Paula’s property.  She has been out on the property over several days trying to get the boundaries done.  Snow cover and ice are making this difficult.  A motion was made and seconded to write a response to Paula that we could not absorb the cost of Title Insurance or the precedent that it would set. It was additionally noted that the Commission does not have a land acquisition account.  In the past, the Commission has made attempts to have some of the monies in back taxes from removal of lands from Chapter 61 placed into such an account.  Had there been such an account, the Commission would be more able to fund such requests for assistance with Land Protection.  Unanimous vote in favor.

Need to purchase supplies for doing baselines.  A motion was made and seconded to allow expenditure of up to $50 for these supplies. Vote unanimous in favor.

Cathy showed us the newest feature of earth google, which allows the viewing of the last 3 aerial photos of property –1995- present.
Hearings: None

Hearings Scheduled: None

Site Visits: none

Site Visits Needed: 

Jones Hill Road, Dermody. No materials as of this date. On Hold.

NOI for a driveway on Erickson Rd. Stan Dillis. On Hold.

940 Turnpike Road. Septic replacement, Ross – snow melt needed.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Roberta Flashman
